THE PEBBLE PRESS

Shelburne Curling Club Newsletter



As the leaves change and the first frost appears, excitement builds in our curling community! This season is your chance to refine your technique, learn new strategies, and connect with fellow curlers who share your passion for the game. Whether you're a seasoned pro or new to the sport, this season promises unforgettable moments, fierce competition, and plenty of laughter. So gather your gear, rally your teammates, and get ready to sweep your way to victory! Let's make this season the best one yet! Are you ready to rock?

Registration Update

With the season around the corner, do not forget to register. Register online today through the website – shelburnecurlingclub.ca

IN THIS ISSUE: Recent Club Upgrades Jumpstart Grant Volunteering Locker Rental Interclub

RECENT CLUB UPGRADES

There have been many upgrades to the Club to help improve our building and ice for our members this past off season!

The SCC received a \$23,200 Capital Grant from the Provincial Government's Ontario Trillium Foundation (OTF) that was used to complete damp proofing and drainage to the exterior of the Club. The project will ensure the Club does not experience any more flooding on the ice surface and can continue to provide reliable and quality curling programs for the community.

As some of you may know, our Club has a sand surface with the cooling pipes embedded in the sand. From year to year, as the ice is taken out, some of the sand is lost and must be replaced. Thanks to some help from some amazing members and board members, we were able to add and level more sand to the ice surface. Special thanks to Rob Scott, Brian Besley and Hunter Wilson for their hours of work to prepare for the "sand day". Thanks also to Jason Furlong for donating the use of his John Deere tractor to help transport the sand.

2024/2025 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President: Jeff Holmes (Marketing/Sponsorship)

Vice-President: Lindsey Metz (Recruitment & Fundraising)

Secretary: Emma Holmes (Communications/Social Media, Recruitment and Fundraising)

Treasurer: Kyle Mallett

Past President: Brian Besley

Director: Ross Fines (Building Maintenance)

Director: Rob Scott (Ice Technician & Bar

Manager)

Director: Hunter Wilson

Director: Adam Renaud

STAY CONNECTED!



info@shelburnecurlingclub.ca



Shelburne Curling Club



@shelburnecurlingclub

JUMPSTART GRANT

The Board of Directors are pleased and proud to announce that the Shelburne Curling Club was the recipient of a \$14,000 Jumpstart Grant.

Most of this funding will go towards purchasing new brooms, sliders, grippers, stick extenders for stick curling and stabilizers for our Club.

The remaining funding will be used to help train members interested in assisting in coaching our youth curling program and our learn to curl programs.

The 300+ equipment piece order has been placed and we are excited for it to arrive!

If you are interested in taking a CurlOn Coaching Program to assist with youth and/or our learn to curl programs, please reach out to Emma Holmes at emmaholmes99@gmail.com

VOLUNTEERING

Once again we will have our volunteer program up and running for this curling season!

Look out for the volunteer sign up in the lounge and sign up to save \$50 on your registration next year!

LOCKER RENTAL

Interested in a locker this season? Contact Lindsey at 519-943-6229 to renew your locker rental or to get a locker for this season.

INTERCLUB

We are looking for players for Shelburne's Interclub team. Contact info@shelburnecurlingclub.ca for more information!